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The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @ 7:00 
 

Present: Chairmen Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Supervisor Guajardo; Clerk Horacek & Treasurer Holmes. 
  
Minutes: Treasurer Holmes stated that there was an error in the voucher amount. The correct amount should 
have been &7,687.31. 
 
A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek to accept the minutes with a correction of the voucher amount 
being changed to $7,687.31, 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo.   Motion Carried 
 
Department Reports 
               Treasurer Report:  Treasurer Holmes presented the treasurers report. 

 
 Motion by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo to accept the treasures report.  
 Motion Carried 
 

 
Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $5,808.21, plus the Town of Richfield bill. 
A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo to accept the voucher list as submitted 
and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Correspondence: Passed out, no questions 
 

Highway: 

Mike:  Trimmed trees, took truck to Mid-State Trucking 

Terry: Worked at the dump. 

Wayne: Took down snow fence, helped take wing & plow off plow truck & grader. Put up fire 
signs & called Diggers Hot Line. Graded a few roads. Trimmed trees.  Went to the dump. 

   
Fire District:  The chief wasn’t there to give a report. They made a motion to put in a back up 
generator. Also to upgrade the electrical box. In the amount of $36, 645.00. The cost to the Town of 
Colburn will be $3,375.00. 
Clerk Horacek asked how the town can budget if they keep adding things like this? Chairman Gold 
stated that money we put away for fire equipment will be used to pay for it.  
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Old Business: Clerk Horacek present Resolution 2023-02 for the Rustic Road approval for Bighorn Ave. 
from 7th Ave. to 5th Ave.  
Motion by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo.  Motion Carried 

 
New Business: 2023 Road project, Badger Dr. from County G to 4th Ave. in the amount of $70,127.00. 
Motion by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo to approve the amount.  Motion Carried 
  
Public Comments: It was asked if the money that was being used for the fire department upgrades was 
coming from the town’s Lee Holmes account. It was stated the Lee Holmes had also donated money to 
the fire department. None of the town’s donation would be used for that.  

  
 Dave Breitkreutz then asked when the town was going to finish the ditch work along 6th Ave. He stated 
that he had put his own money into cleaning out the ditch. Now the town needs to clean it up a bit 
more. The board stated they would look at it. 
 
It was asked what the town came up with on Badger Lane Private. Chairman Gold stated that he did 
take a look at the road, He gave their representative papers on what would need to be done before the 
town would even consider taking the road over. He also stated the cost to seal coat a 1 mile section of 
road cost $80,000.00 without gravel that would be needed on that road. It was then asked if the town 
would plow and sand the road. It was stated that the insurance company would not cover it.  
 
  
 
 

              Announcements: Next monthly meeting: June 12, 2023 
 
Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo 

 

Terri L. Horacek 
 Town of Colburn 
 Clerk 
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